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The Honorable Molly Baumgardner, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Education 

Statehouse, Room 445B-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Baumgardner: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 284 by Senate Committee on Education 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 284 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 SB 284 would require the Director of Vehicles of the Department of Revenue to issue a 

permanent vehicle placard to any school district or interlocal cooperative, upon application, for 

transporting students who would qualify for a placard or license plate. 

 

 HB 284 would require modifications to the vehicle system.  The required programming for 

this bill by itself (120 hours in in-house programming and 70 hours of testing and project 

management work) would be performed by existing staff of the Department of Revenue.  However, 

if the combined effect of implementing this bill and other enacted legislation exceeds the 

Department’s programming resources, or if the time for implementing the changes is too short, 

expenditures for outside contract programmer services beyond the Department’s current budget 

may be required.  Any fiscal effect associated with SB 284 is not reflected in The FY 2021 

Governor’s Budget Report. 

 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Larry L. Campbell 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

cc: Lynn Robinson, Department of Revenue 

 Dale Dennis, Education  


